Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-640.700
Requirements for Land Application of Class AA, A, and B Biosolids

The Department of Environmental Protection hereby gives notice:
on August 24, 2018, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a request to withdraw petition for variance from Petitioner, Joe Mills Services LLC, located at the end Reed Street, Deleon Springs, in Volusia County, Florida. The petition was received on June 8, 2018. Notice of receipt was published in the Florida Administrative Register on July 18, 2018. The petition requested a variance from paragraph 62-640.700(6)(b), F.A.C., to have the setback requirement to incorporate the lime stabilized materials within a quarter mile of property line reduced to 75 feet. The petition has been assigned OGC No. 18-1042; File No, FLA994839.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Dennise Judy, Department of Environmental Protection, Central District Office, 3319 Maguire Boulevard, Orlando, Florida 33803, telephone: (407)894-4154, Dennise.Judy@dep.state.fl.us, during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays.
